MARYLAND REAL ESTATE COMMISSION

500 North Calvert Street

Baltimore, MD 21202

Mission: Protecting the health, safety, and welfare of the public 

through examination, licensing, and regulatory activities regarding real estate

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

January 21, 2015, 10:30 a.m.

Highlights from the meeting:

Current license count 39,058
PRESENT:


Commissioner J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair (Industry)


Commissioner Robin Pirtle (Consumer)

Commissioner Georgiana Tyler (Industry)

Commissioner Karen Baker (Consumer)

Commissioner Marla Johnson (Industry)


Elizabeth Trimble, AAG, Counsel


Katherine F. Connelly, Executive Director


J. Steven Long, Assistant Executive Director


Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator


Charlene Faison, Education Administrator, Session Recorder 

ABSENT:

Commissioner Liliana Robeson (Consumer)

Commissioner Anne S. Cooke, Vice Chair (Industry)

Commissioner William Neary (Industry)
PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE:


Mark Feinroth, MAR
Bob Johnston, AACAR
CALL TO ORDER:


J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:36 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


Motion (made by Marla Johnson, seconded by Karen Baker) To approve the minutes of the December 17, 2014 business meeting.  Unanimous approval.

REPORT OF COMPLAINTS/ADMINISTRATIVE DISMISSALS:


Motion (made by Georgiana Tyler, seconded by Marla Johnson) To approve the Administrative Dismissals for the month of January 2015.  Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Education – Georgiana Tyler, Chair
· For the month of December 2014, PSI administered 641 salesperson and 56 broker exams, compared to 607 salesperson and 46 broker exams in December 2013.
· Chair D’Ambrosia commented that the District of Columbia has decided to join surrounding states to allow online offering for P&P courses.
2. Legislative – Marla S. Johnson, Legislative Chair
· There is continued hope the registration for property management will keep moving forward.
· Delegate Anthony McConkey initiated a bill requesting an additional 1.5 hours of continuing education for local issues, which Executive Director Connelly says is covered under Topic A Legislative Update.

· MHEC has initiated a bill to alter the definition of fully online programs.  It was determined the bill only affects degree offering schools and/or programs.

· Motion (made by Georgiana Tyler, seconded by Marla Johnson) To take a position on the proposed 1.5 hours of additional continuing education.  The Commission’s position is this request already falls in its requirement of 3.0 hours of Topic A.  Motion carried.
COMMENTS FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR:  Katherine F. Connelly
1. Current license count totals 39,058, of which 4,331 are brokers, 3,066 are associate brokers, 30,832 salespersons, 538 branch offices, 85 reciprocal brokers, 26 reciprocal associate brokers, and 180 reciprocal salespersons.  Of the total count, 1,795 are inactive.

2. The Guaranty Fund balance as of December 2014 was not received prior to the meeting.
3. Delegate Anthony McConkey initiated a bill requesting an additional 1.5 hours of continuing education for local issues.

4. With the start of pre-licensing providers submitting exam information directly to PSI, there has been a concern from schools regarding collection of social security numbers. 
5. There will be no meeting for December 2015.  This change is in addition to a previously announced change. 
6. Ms. Connelly expressed her thanks to Ms. Elizabeth Trimble for serving as our Board counsel for the last 25 years.  She was also thanked for her help in drafting the Board’s legislation and offering legal opinions over the years.  The Commission wished her the best in her retirement.  Her last day is January 30, 2015.
7. Ms. Connelly attended the MAR Board of Directors meeting and gave a report to them.

8. Ms. Connelly also attended the Leadership Meeting for ARELLO. 
COMMENTS FROM COUNSEL:    Elizabeth Trimble

· Ms. Trimble commented it has been a joy to work with MREC and found the experience very rewarding.
COMMENTS FROM CHAIR:  J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia
· No comments
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

· Calls are being received so it appears agents are aware of the capability to search for licensed agents in other professions online.
· No comments have been received about the Dos and Don’ts of license verification.  Will wait a few more months for any responses.
NEW BUSINESS:

· None
ADJOURNMENT:


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:13 a.m.   The next monthly business meeting is Wednesday, February 18, 2015.

APPROVED AS PRESENTED ____________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
APPROVED AS AMENDED ______________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
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